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	PRESS RELEASE


More than 70% of inspected chargers with deficiencies

(Prague, 7 January 2022) The Czech Trade Inspection Authority evaluated 46 types of USB chargers for mobile phone devices and found deficiencies in 33 types of products. It found serious technical defects in 3 types and proceeded to withdraw unsafe chargers from the market.

The Czech Trade Inspection Authority took part in an international inspection action focusing on USB chargers, chargers for laptops and tablets and universal rechargeable battery chargers. The aim was to inspect the compliance with EU regulations and directives, including regulations and standards of Czech legislation. 

The Czech Trade Inspection Authority carried out 39 inspections in the domestic market (incl. 35 inspections at distributors, 3 inspections at the manufacturer and 1 inspection at the importer), sampling a total of 46 product types. It found deficiencies in 33 types of products. These were mainly deficiencies in the accompanying documentation, such as instructions for use and safety information (6 cases), as well as deficiencies in mandatory labelling, such as missing contact details of the manufacturer or importer (20 cases) or no information enabling the required identification of the product (1 case).

Within this inspection action, the CTIA took 14 types of chargers for professional testing. The technical test centre found 11 types to be technically unsatisfactory. A risk analysis was carried out for these products. In 1 case a serious risk was determined, in 2 cases a high risk. These chargers were reported to the dangerous products system of the RAPEX database:

· https://www.coi.cz/coi-varuje-pred-nabijeckou-swissten-clt304-hrozi-vysoke-riziko-urazu-elektrickym-proudem/
· https://www.coi.cz/coi-zakazala-na-trhu-nebezpecnou-nabijecku/
· https://www.coi.cz/coi-zakazala-na-trhu-nebezpecnou-cestovni-nabijecku/.

The Czech Trade Inspection Authority has so far imposed 8 fines totalling CZK 31,000 for the identified deficiencies, other administrative proceedings have not yet been finally concluded (i.e. the amount of the fine has not yet been lawfully determined).

The results of the inspection action focused on USB chargers for mobile devices confirm that the majority of the products inspected are deficient both technically and administratively. The Czech Trade Inspection Authority will consistently continue its inspections in the next period in order to prevent the use of non-compliant devices with a certain degree of danger for the final consumer.  
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